
winter 
warmer 
supper

Sat 19 January 2013 
7pm for 7.30pm

Tickets £12.50 
from John Whate, Nigel Fletcher 

or Tanya Grimes  
or tel 07768 295513 to reserve

Welcome fizz or non-alcoholic 
cocktail, delicious two course meal, 

tea and coffee, 
bring your own table drinks

Carlton on Trent Village Hall
POLICE WATCH

Police have made us aware of a number of 
things to look out for in the area, although 

crime figures continue to be very low. 

• THEFTS FROM VEHICLES: Early December 
saw a spate of thefts from cars in the Ollerton 
and Broughton areas. Parked cars are 
tempting targets, particularly in the run up 
to Christmas. Don’t leave anything on show 
when you leave your car, even for a few 
minutes, as that’s all it takes to smash and 
grab!

• PRESENT WARNING: Notts police would 
like to remind parents that quad bikes, off-road 
bikes and mini motorcycles are not suitable 
gifts for most children as there are very few 
places in this area that they can be ridden 
legally. They can only be ridden on private land, 
not on footpaths or the roads or any area the 
public has access to, and even pushing a bike 
along a footpath or road without tax can lead to 
it being confiscated. 

• KEEP ‘EM PEELED Everyone can keep 
abreast of crime figures in their area by 
accessing the www.police.uk website and 
typing in their postcode.

• NO MORE CASH FOR SCRAP The new 
laws on selling scrap metal, designed to make 
it a less tempting target for thieves, came into 
force on December 3rd 2012. These laws make 
it illegal to receive cash payments for scrap 
metal, and make sellers give identification. 

• THEFT OF ST MARY’S BENCH We are 
happy to report to those of you who read the 
alert that the bench outside St Mary’s Church 
had been stolen that in fact it had been 
removed for refurbishment by the donors.

IF IN DOUBT, CALL THE POLICE.
PCSO Richard Dunn – 07595074292

PC Tony Hayes – 07595074442

Useful contacts
Fly tipping: 01636 650000 / 
www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/
flytipping/reportflytipping/

Non emergency police number: 101

Royal Mail Fraud: 020 7239 6655

Eddie Howes, Dog Warden:  
01636 655570  

Nigel Fletcher, Flood Warden  
& Village Hall Hire (£3/hr):  
07768 295513,  
nigel@krazykat.freeserve.co.uk 

Carlton-on-Trent Village Hall Upcom-

Carlton Craft Group
10am-2pm

The craft group meets at the Village hall 
twice a month on Tuesdays (except in 
summer) to share ideas and company. 

Please see the notice board outside the 
Village Hall for details of 2013 dates

NEXT Parish  
council meeting

Wednesday 12 December, at 7.30 in 
the Village Hall. 

Members of the public are 
welcome to attend and make their 

views known.

Carlton Christmas Fair
Saturday 15th December 2012, 

10am-12 noon

Come and wish friends and neighbours a 
Merry Christmas, and pick up some last 

minute gifts, cards and Christmas goodies!
As well as the usual Saturday morning coffee  
and cakes there will be liqueur coffees, cakes,  

biscuits and mince pies (including diabetic ones) to 
take home, Christmas jams, marmalade and  

chutneys for last minute gifts or your own table, 
craft stall, hand made cards and Carol Singers!


